16. UPLAND ROAD — P60 PARKING RESTRICTION RR 10250

Officer responsible Author
City Streets Manager Jeff Owen, Area Engineer

Corporate Plan Output: Street Markings and Signs 9.5.38

The purpose of this report is to seek Board approval to install a P60 parking
restriction in Upland Road.

A request has been received from the owners and occupiers of Upland Road to

install time restricted parking in their street. All day parking of students’
vehicles from Hillmorton High School is causing problems for residents being
unable to park close to their properties, and vehicles parking closer than one
metre to driveways are causing difficulties when residents turn into their
properties, especially with vehicles parked on each side of the road. The
residents request that:

1. Restricted parking, i.e. 8:30am to 3:30pm one hour parking during
School terms be implemented. Restriction to be on the even numbered
side of the road, i.e. on the right side looking from Hoon Hay Road.

2.  Yellow lines be placed on the bend from No.2 towards Hoon Hay Road.

3.  Kerb markings be placed at driveway entrances within the legal distance
required.

4. A “No Exit” sign be re-erected under the street sign.

The request also includes a signed petition (dopy attached) of support from
most occupiers. Some owners have not signed because they were unaware of
the petition due to their properties being rented to others. Each of the nine
owners have been sent personal letters seeking their comments to the proposal.
Three owners have responded in support of the proposal.

The request is for the restriction to apply to the school terms. This would be
difficult to do as school terms vary from year to year. This problem was also
encountered when the Canterbury University parking issue was considered. A
solution to the problem was to make the restriction apply from March to
October i.e. the University academic year. As the school Christmas break
begins in December and ends at the beginning of February the restriction
should therefore apply from February through to the end of November. The
parking restriction would therefore be P60, 8:30am-3:30pm, Monday to
Friday, February to November. It would apply to the north-western side of the
street (see attached plan).

The ability to mark parking limit lines at each driveway with the proposed
parking restriction, as per Council policy, will satisfy item 3 of their request.
Items 2 and 4 have already been attended to.

Hillmorton High School is aware of the residents concerns and their request to
the Council to install a parking restriction in Upland Road. | have contacted
Hillmorton High School and they are happy with the residents P60 parking
restriction proposal.



Recommendations:

1.

That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum
period of 60 minutes, 8:30am-3:30pm, Monday to
Friday, February to November on the north-western
side of Upland Road, commencing at a point 8 metres
from its intersection with Hoon Hay Road and
extending in a southerly direction for a distance of 41
metres.

That the parking of vehicles be restricted to a maximum
period of 60 minutes, 8:30am-3:30pm, Monday to
Friday, February to November on the north-western
side of Upland Road, commencing at a point 65 metres
from its intersection with Hoon Hay Road and
extending in a southerly direction for a distance of 107
metres.



